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Club Duties 

 

July 8th, 2015 

Front Door Greeters:  
Nathan Thornton & Bob Wall 

Invocation:  
Mark Winkelmans 

Introductions:  
Graham Calder 

Rotary Minute:  
Randall Taylor 

50/50:   
Bill Brendon 

Sgt @ Arms: 
Neil Sorsdahl 

 

July 15th, 2015 
Front Door Greeters:  
Mark Winkelmans & Donna Allen 

Invocation:  
Nelson Allen 

Introductions:  
Christine Craigie 

Rotary Minute:  
Bob Wall 

50/50:   
Dawne Anderson 

Sgt @ Arms: 
Dave Thompson 

 

July  22, 2015 

Front Door Greeters:  
 

Invocation:  
 

Introductions:  
 

Rotary Minute:  
 

50/50:   
 

Sgt @ Arms: 
 

 

Club Anniversaries. 

No Anniversaries this week 

 

Weekly Wake-up 

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net 

Club Birthdays 

July 11 Ron Blank 

Upcoming Programs 

 July 8 Heather Owen - V.I. Crisis Centre  

 July 15 Business meeting / Patrick Maguire 2015/16 Theme 

 July 22 Air Cadet’s F/Sgt Ramash & George Ruscoff  

Volume 20 Issue 2 

Newsletter Date: 
July 8th, 2015 

San Mahara named Daybreak Rotarian of the Year!...  

Congratulations, San! 



Rotary Contacts 

Club President: 

Eileen Tatton 

Past President: 

Don Bonner 

Vice President: 

 

Club Secretary: 

 

Club Treasurer: 

Anna Jones 

Club President Elect: 

Neil Sorsdahl 

 

International Service Director: 

Nelson Allen 

Community Service Director: 

Rod Mont 

Youth Service Director: 

       Terry Rogers 

Club Service Director: 

Kristin Rongve 

 

Bulletin Editor: 

Robb Mowbray 

 

Assistant Governor Area 4: 

Barry Sparkes 

District Governor 2014-2015: 

Michael Procter 

RI President 2014-15: 

Gary C.K. Huang 

 

~~~~~~~~ 

Make-ups 

To ensure that your make-up info 

is properly recorded, send any 

info on extra meetings attended, 

extra committee work, service 

projects, online work, etc. to 

Membership Chair,  

Denise Davidson at  

ddavidson@islandadjusters.com  

 

~~~~~~~~ 

 

Four Way Test 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 
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Rotary Club Meet ings  
Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon 

Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Frith-Radcliffe Auditorium, Kiwanis Village, 6:15 p.m. 
Wednesday – Nanaimo Oceanside, 3rd Street Fieldhouse, 5 p.m. 

Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m. 

Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m. 

Meeting Notes - June 24th,  notes by Ron Blank, photos by  Donna Allen 

Herewith the last day as our glorious leader:  President Don Bonner assumed the position.... at the 
podium .. then clanged the bell, again then again until the 
rabble finally reacted with quiet.   Rod Mont was summoned 
to herald the end. 
 
Nathan Thornton was perusing the 'Rotarian' for ideas for a 
Rotary Moment.  Ever vigilant Nathan shared some details 
of an issue's contents and discovered that Rotarians are on 
the cutting edge of fashion.  To whit:  therein advertized an 
article of “pure class” sure to impress your friends:  'The 
Walking Stick!'  So being vigilant and wanting to quote the 
price of this fashion item, I delved into the July issue. I did 
see “How to outsmart a millionaire” on the back cover and 
found 'gravity defyers' on the inside.  No stick! So it looks 
like the stick was in a previous issue.  I'll have to be satis-
fied that Nathan has the details right, though I would like to know the price.... 
 
Rod Mont has the votes and the winner of 2014-2015 Rotarian of the Year for Rotary Daybreak is 
“Drum Roll” Sanjivan Mahara.  With his research trip and subsequent fundraising efforts for Nepal 
and for his dedicated commitment to the “Catch a Smile” school dental programme makes him a wor-
thy recipient indeed.  Congratulations, San! 
 
As this was a business meeting, the various committee structure and roles of the Executive were 
discussed.  Fundraising: 

Swing into Spring will go again next year in April 
Jeff Boegel discussed the bi-annual poker tourney that shares funds with Mid-Island Ability  

Society and they need 80 players to make a decent profit, 
Brian Kirkhope chairs Oktoberfest for Friday 23 Oct and the Rheinlander Band will play  

from 8-11 with R&R playing 'til 1AM, 
Bingo continues to be a major fundraiser and we annually receive $16.5K from BC Gaming, 
Annual Xmas Auction chaired by Donna Allen raised $2.5K for food banks, 
Shredding for Polio chaired by Patrick raised +$ 2K this year and 
Golf for Nanaimo Youth also raised over $14K under the tutelage on Neil Sorsdahl. 

 
I snuck out early to engage in pasture pool.  Looks like the 50/50 wasn't won as I didn't receive a 
phone call.  Therefore, it's a wrap. 

Don at  the podium for the last time this term ... 

...Incoming President Eileen with Patrick... 
...Patrick presents the club with a  

Four-Way Test banner... 

Have a Great Week! 


